Christ Church National School

Board of Management Meeting Minutes 

Date: 17th May 2023
· Minutes from the previous BoM meeting were signed off.  Proposed by BH, seconded by CB.  

· School visits were discussed at the last staff meeting.  Staff are reluctant to allow parents into the school because of safety concerns and Garda Vetting. Staff have agreed to review it in the new academic year. 

· The school received a one off grant of €9,375 for cost of living expenses. 

· Last electricity bill was estimated, waiting on an accurate bill. The bill up to the end of April was €11k compared to €6k for same period last year. 

· Voluntary contributions are €14,600 (€14,000 had been collected at this time last year)

· The claim for tax refund forms (CHY3) have been distributed to parents and the office is waiting on return of same. 

· Enrolments for the coming year have been accepted by 15 Junior Infants.  (7 Category 1, 8 Category 2). 

· The staff have reviewed a number of policies.  The policies were made available to the Board of Management prior to the meeting.  Any suggestions or alterations were made to the policies as per agreement from the Board. 

· 6th  have taken part in a hockey tournament and the Spelling Bee and children won prizes in art competitions. Fifth class are taking part in drama workshops and sixth will be starting cycling lessons shortly. Standardised Testing began today.
· The staff have had a day’s training on the new primary language curriculum with more training on it to come.
· We have had the Guards speaking about online and road safety and they will be following it up with another visit to the senior classrooms shortly. The fire brigade came last week causing great excitement.

· We have had two students on teaching practice and also students on work experience.

Child Protection Oversight Report:

· The CPOR was completed and signed by Chairperson and Principal.

· 0 mandated referrals were made to TUSLA 
Bullying:  No incidents reported.

We began another six weeks of swimming in Newtown School. Again, so far this has been very successful. We will be holding a Sports for All day in Newtown School in June.  We are indebted to Newtown for allowing us to use their facilities.

Date of next meeting:   23rd August 2023
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